- 2 -


PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE 
OEA/Ser.G


ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
CP/CAAP/SA-549/06



2 November 2006


COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE
Original: English 

AND BUDGETARY AFFAIRS

Summary of the meeting held on October 24, 2006


The Chair called to order the fourth meeting of the Committee and put in consideration the Order of Business, document CP/CAAP-2857/06 corr. 1.  The Order of Business was approved without comment.

1. Projected Statutory and Inflationary Adjustments to the Regular Fund Program-Budget for 2007

The Assistant Secretary for Administration and Finance made a presentation on the projected statutory and inflationary adjustments to the Regular Fund Program-Budget for 2007, which included information on and proposals related to operational costs and workforce planning. 

The Delegations of Argentina, Costa Rica, St. Kitts and Nevis, Trinidad and Tobago, and the United States commented on the presentation and requested information on related issues.

The Assistant Secretary responded to the questions from the floor and promised to make available all information requested. He also informed that he would be presenting a report on "Indirect cost recovery" which would include some of the information requested. 
The Committee took note of the presentation and the comments by the Delegates. The Chair noted that this item would be slated for discussion in the future in order to allow delegations time to review the information presented and to obtain the additional information requested. 
2. Presentation and consideration of the following reports: 
/
i. Annual Report of the Office of the Inspector General for the period January 1 to December 31, 2005 (CP/doc.4149/06)

ii. Activity Report of the Office of the Inspector General for the period January 1 to December 31, 2005 (CP/doc.4150/06)

The Committee heard from the Inspector General who gave a summary presentation on the two reports of the Office of the Inspector General (OIG) for 2005 –the Annual Report and the Activity Report.  In her presentation, the Inspector General expressed her satisfaction with the implementation by the different areas of the General Secretariat of recommendations from the OIG and the Board of External Auditors. 
The Delegation of St. Kitts and Nevis commented on the report and expressed concern regarding the timely compliance with the 2004 recommendations of the OIG and Board of External Auditor's.
The meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m.
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�.	These reports were assigned on October 11, 2006, by the Permanent Council to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs for consideration and eventual recommendations.





